

Safeguarding Procedures in Relation to Supply Teaching
Supply staff form part of the wider safeguarding system for children on the days/weeks/months they are present in a school and it is their responsibility to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. In order to fulfil this responsibility effectively, all teachers should consider, at all times, what is in the best interests of the child. All staff working in schools have a responsibility to provide a safe environment in which children can learn. 
The Teachers’ Standards 2012 state that teachers should safeguard children’s wellbeing and maintain public trust in the teaching profession as part of their professional duties.
Supply staff should be aware of systems within each school which support safeguarding and these should be explained to them as part of their staff welcome.
Good practice in schools will include information about a school’s
· Child protection policy
· Staff behaviour policy (sometimes called a code of conduct)
· Designated safeguarding lead. 
And access to
· Copies of policies 
· A copy of part one of the document - Keeping children safe in education
As a supply teacher you should know what to do if a child tells you he/she is being abused or neglected. You should know how to manage the requirement to maintain an appropriate level of confidentiality whilst at the same time liaising with relevant professionals such as the designated safeguarding lead. You should never promise a child that they will not tell anyone about an allegation- as this may ultimately not be in the best interests of the child.
You should be aware that ‘it could happen anywhere’ where safeguarding is concerned and knowing what to look for is vital to the early identification of abuse and neglect.
When concerned about the welfare of a child, supply staff should always act in the best interests of the child. If supply staff are unsure they should always speak to the designated safeguarding lead.
All concerns, discussions and decisions made and the reasons for those decisions should be recorded in writing. If in doubt about recording requirements supply staff should discuss with the designated safeguarding lead.
As a teacher you are expected to maintain appropriate safeguarding and child protection training by updating it on a regular basis.
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